Code Conciliator’s Annual Report

1 July 2004 – 30 June 2005

Number of Disputes

Nine new dispute enquiries were received during this period (20 in the corresponding period last year).  This means that a total of 131 dispute enquiries have been received since my appointment as Conciliator on 18 September 1998.

Of those 131 matters 8 have so far been conciliated, 7 of which have resulted in an agreement. No conciliations were held during the year. Dispute enquiries were dealt with under the early resolution procedures. 

There has been a continued decrease in the number of dispute enquiries which I believe is due to disputes being more effectively managed by industry participants without recourse to the Code. There has been a favourable systemic change in industry behaviour as participants have changed their approach – the individual distributors’ terms of trade implemented in previous years have been very significant in this respect.

Nature of Complaints

The 9 new complaints fall into the following categories:
	Failure to Screen as Contracted
	1

	Payment terms
	2

	Non-supply of print
	4

	Security Bonds
	1

	Terms of Supply
	1


The Code has proven to be very effective to deal with ongoing relationship problems between individual exhibitors and distributors. As industry approaches have improved, the Code has tended to be used for exceptional circumstances relating to specific individual relationships. The problems being dealt with tend to relate to interpersonal issues rather than substantive issues.

Administration

Under the early intervention procedures the Code Secretariat plays an active role in facilitating communication and in resolving the problem by encouraging the complainant to take the matter up directly with the Managing Director of the other side and (if that does not solve the problem) by the Secretariat telephoning the Managing Director. Usually a telephone call to that person results in a quick resolution of the matter within 2 days. This approach means that a resolution to the problem is achieved more quickly than through a formal conciliation and at no cost to the parties.

The early intervention processes are working well and resulting in quick settlement or an improved understanding of the situation for the complainant.

The Code Secretariat plays an important role in allowing complainants to register their concerns, to explain the available alternatives and to facilitate agreement. Sometimes complainants simply wish to discuss the problem with the Secretariat and express their concerns as part of their decision-making process whether to progress the matter under the Code.
Operation of the Code

While the industry should be pleased with how the Code is working, I believe that there should be continued awareness activity on the existence and provisions of the Code so that industry participants are continually aware that it is there to assist. During the year the major distributors encouraged their exhibitors to become Code signatories.

I acknowledge the effective and efficient work of Ms Nathalie Birt who left the Secretariat during the year to live in London after 4 years in the position. Ms Bianca Keys joined the Secretariat at the end of the year.

I thank the Code Administration Committee, in particular, the Chairman, Mr John Dickie, for supporting my dispute resolution role under the Code.

David Newton

Code Conciliator

PAGE  
2

